#** TNBOUND NOTIFICATION : FAX RECEIVED SUCCESSFULLY **

TIME RECEIVED REMOTE CSID DURATION PAGES STATUS
December 12, 2015 6:02:32 PM EST info@rallycongress.c 34 1 Received
From: Rally Congrass Fax: (703) 438-5009 To: +18037345187 Fax: +18037345167 Page 1 of 1 12/12/2015 6:01 PM

Governor Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Gov. Nikki Haley:

As your constituent and a Boeing employee, | am writing to thank you for supporting a long-term
reauthorization of the U.S. Export-Import Bank (Ex-Im).

Thank you for standing up against special interests in Washington and representing American workers
like me in Congress. Your support for a long-term Ex-Im reauthorization ensures U.S. exporters of all
shapes and sizes can access this critical tool to support new sales overseas, which will in turn drive job
creation and opportunity here at home.

Sincerely,

Ryan Russell

2007 Gammon St.

Charleston, SC 29414

Email Address: miniry11@gmail.com




